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Question Answer 
Are there any projects whose progress was delayed 
due to the impact of COVID-19 spread? 
 

As of the end of FY2019, there were no projects whose progress was  affected 
significantly. However, considering the possible impact on future progress and other 
matters, we reviewed the budget for each project, and reflected these into the revisions 
to the forecast for FY2019. 

Please explain the combination of positive and 
negative factors to the gross profit improvement in 
the revisions to the forecast for FY2019. 

As for negative factors, we recognized approximately 8 billion yen of additional charges 
on some projects as the possible impact from COVID-19 spread. On the other hand, 
positive factors include recognition of change orders in a project after long-running 
negotiation, drawdown of contingency reserve on a completed project, and improvement 
of profitability in several projects due to steady progress. As a result, the amount from the 
positive factors exceeded the one from the negative factors, and the gross profit improved 
from the initial forecast. 

Is the problem with foreign tax a temporary issue? We are currently reviewing the forecast for FY2020, including the effective tax rate. We 
will announce and explain these at the FY2019 full year financial results announcement 
on May 19. 

 


